Masses at St George & St Teresa

www.catholicchurchdorridge.uk

17TH JANUARY - SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Saturday	5.30pm	(Public Mass) Isobel Eustace RIP (CC)	
Sunday	10.30am	(Public Mass) Keith Hobden Int (JG)	
18.1 Mon 19.1 Tue 20.1 Wed 21.1 Thu 22.1 Fri	9.15am 9.15am 10.00am 9.15am 9.15am	WEEKDAY SERVICES Feria Maureen Gallagher RIP (JG) St Wulstan Margaret Wright RIP (D & I M) Feria Pam Goodwin RIP (MH) St Agnes Martin Roone (PM) Feria Maureen Gallagher RIP (Claire B)	
	24 TH	JANUARY – THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME	
Saturday	5.30pm	(Public Mass) Margaret McGeever RIP (PM)	
Sunday	10.30am	(Public Mass) Maureen Gallagher RIP (Carl B)	

Confessions available by appointment – please phone the presbytery.

CHURCH ROTAS

CHURCH CLEANING

This weekD BurrellS ChesterG DeadicoatNext weekA RobinsonM FitzpatrickR Slater

READERS, EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS, COUNTERS

Not required

Parish Priest: Fr Robert Taylerson,

Priest in Residence: Fr Paul Dean, Deacon: Rev Mr Stephen Saum The Presbytery, 337 Station Rd, Dorridge, Solihull, B93 8EZ. Tel: 01564 772098 email: stgeorge-stteresa.dorridge@rcaob.org.uk www.catholicchurchdorridge.uk

Registered as a Charity No. 234216 This church live streams Mass and other events

St. George & St. Teresa Catholic Church Dorridge

SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY 17th January 2021



SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY: We have found the Messiah.

CHURCH OPENING: Midweek Public Masses and private prayer have been suspended due to the severity of Covid in the area. This will be reviewed every couple of weeks.

The church is open for Public Mass on Saturday at 5.30pm and Sunday at 10.30am.

Please note our Bishops have <u>not</u> yet reinstated Sunday Mass obligation. Those whose health is vulnerable are welcome to continue with live stream.

PUBLIC MASSES. To maintain social distancing of 2m, the maximum number of household groups we can accommodate is thirty-four, these will be on a first come first served basis, with a further thirty in the parish centre with live streaming.

- The Government encourages us to adhere with Track and Trace guidance, people are invited to bring a piece of paper with their name and phone number or email address on, these can be dropped into the basket on entering the Church. They will be kept securely for three weeks before being destroyed. If you have the NHS App on your phone, please scan the QR Code.
- Please remember to wash your hands before setting off for Church and sanitise when you arrive in the Narthex.
- In accordance with Government advice, please wear a mask.
- Please maintain 2 metre social distancing and follow the instructions of the stewards.
- Please ensure you leave the Church via the Parish Centre.

To enable us to open the Church we need volunteers for stewarding. If you can help, please email the parish with your name, telephone number and availability.

THE WEEK OF PRAYER FOR CHRISTIAN UNITY begins on Monday 18th January and concludes with a Zoom Service at 6.00 pm on Sunday 24th January. See the parish website for details.

LENT COURSES: Deacon Stephen is running the course Lent is for Loving. The course explores how to be a Christian in our days and in our land. The meetings will be run over Zoom beginning the week commencing 21st Feb. For further details, including purchasing the course book, please contact Deacon Stephen by email on stephensaum1@gmail.com. See the Churches Together page on the parish website for more details of this and the other Lent course - Tenants of the King, which is an opportunity to explore how as Christians we care for our common home.

THE KENELM YOUTH TRUST have brand new resources and opportunities available for the New Year. See the parish website for details https://www.catholicchurchdorridge.uk/news.

FIRST COMMUNION: Sadly, the First Communions and Confirmations which were planned for the second half of January have been postponed pending the diminution of Covid levels in the area.

BETHANY FOOD BANK: After a much-needed short break, we have now restarted our porch collections ready to take all your donations of surplus Christmas non-perishables, along with any other donations of tinned foods, packets and essential household supplies. As usual, donations can either be dropped off to the local donation addresses or can be brought to the Parish Centre every Sunday from 11.30am – 12.00 noon. You can also leave a cash donation for us to use to help people who are referred directly to us for help. Let's make this a Joyous January for those in need. Thank you so much for your continuing support.

LAPTOPS AND IPADS: We are looking for laptops, iPads or devices that can be donated to our school for use by children now studying at home. Many families have several children all needing to access their work electronically at the same time. The school will arrange for any existing data to be removed from devices before use.

REFLECTION DURING LOCKDOWN: Responding to the Psalms is a project of the Spirituality Committee of the Bishops Conference of England and Wales. See parish website for details.

LIVE-STREAMING AT ST GEORGE AND ST TERESA

7.15am Office of Readings

7.30am Morning Prayer

2021 DIOCESAN DIRECTORIES are available in the Parish Centre costing £3.

THE NEW PARISH WEBSITE is now live, we would still welcome suggestions and feedback. It can be viewed at www.catholicchurchdorridge.uk. Please email comments to the Parish.

SVP CHRISTMAS GIVING TREE: Despite the constraints of Covid the 2020 'virtual' Christmas giving tree has proved as successful as previous years with over 100 gifts donated and delivered to the parish and school of St Vincent's in Nechells. Fr Solomon, the Parish Priest at Nechells, has sent his thanks to the SVP, the School and to the parishioners who generously donated so many presents.

The SVP would like to thank all those who have helped make this initiative such a success, including those who gave freely of their time in promoting the initiative, collecting gifts or sorting and wrapping presents. A final word of thanks goes to all those parishioners who donated funds or gifts for their continuing generosity'

SVP: If any parishioners face difficulties and need any help during the Coronavirus situation, and possible self-isolation, please contact the SVP. Please email sypstqt@btinternet.com

PARISH BULLETIN: If any parishioners would like to receive the bulletin by email please email the parish requesting a copy. Bulletins, current and historic, can also be found on the Parish Website https://www.catholicchurchdorridge.uk/parish-bulletins

200/300 CLUB ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTION £15: Subscriptions for 2021 are due by 31st Dec. If you do not pay by standing order please send or deliver a cheque to the presbytery. Please write "200/300" Club on the back of your cheque. Alternatively, you can pay by bank transfer using 200/300 Club as the reference, please contact the parish if you need our bank details.

<u>200/300 Club – Change of Address</u>: If you have changed your address in the last few years please email details of your new address to John McDonald (<u>mcdonaldjohn001@gmail.com</u>). Alternatively, please drop a note into the presbytery.

PARISH CENTRE BOOKINGS				
Sun 17 th	Foodbank	Hall	11.30 - 12.30	
Fri 22 nd	AA	Hall	19.30 - 22.00	

It is important that users of the Parish Centre arrange bookings (and payments for non-Parish Events) through Oksana Zurak 07967-846 963 or <u>oksanazurak@gmail.com</u>



Your Prayers are asked

For those who are Sick: Dorothy Perkins, Michael and Brenda Grosvenor, Tony Burdett, Rita McDonald, Pauline Day. *Let us also remember those who care for them.*

For those Anniversaries which occur in the last 20 years: Joseph McGorian, Frances McGauley, Slivana Cantone

Recently Deceased: Fr George Webster.

OFFERTORY: 10.1.21 Envelopes £137 Plate £289